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Fulcrum Publishing Society

5th year of autonomy

 Board of Directors Meeting 

MINUTES

Wednesday, March 16, 2011

Fulcrum Boardroom, 7:00 p.m. 

Voting members present: 

Scott Bedard (President)

Andrew Hawley (Vice-President & VPIC)

Des Fisher (Chair)

Niels Wolkmann

Ex-officio members present: 

David McClelland (General Manager)

Amanda Shendruk (Editor-in-Chief)

(1) Opening of the meeting 

- Fisher calls the meeting to order at 7 p.m. 

(2) Approval of the agenda

- Bedard moves to make “Signs on stands” as point number four, and renumber accordingly. Seconded by Wolkmann. Motion carried. Bedard moves to approve the agenda, seconded by Wolkmann. Motion carried. 

(3) Approval of the minutes 

- Hawley moves to approve the February 6 and amended October 27 minutes. Seconded by Fisher. Motion carried. 

(4) Signs on stands

· Bedard moves to go in camera, seconded by Wolkmann. Motion carried.

· Bedard moves to leave in camera, seconded by Hawley. Motion carried. 

(5) President's Report 

· Bedard reads the report.

President’s Report

March 13, 2011

Welcome to March

It`s almost time for warm weather, so I’m looking forward to that.

Director’s Handbook

I’m part-way through this, and will have it ready for the AGM. I will distribute it to the Board for comment before then. 

Special Membership Period

Our Special Membership Period is open, and will remain so until the 30th.  

AGM

We’re set for March 25th. We have the room from 6 until 10. 

In Other News

This report didn’t have to be late, but Hawley’s bet forced it.

(6) GM Report 

· McClelland reads the GM report.

GM’s Report, March 2011

Hello board,

It’s almost spring. Hurrah!

I’ll kick things off with the usual financial update. Our chequing account has $83,565.46 in it at the moment, which may seem low, but I have a ~$55,000 levy cheque from the SFUO which I will be depositing next week, so it’s really nothing out of the ordinary. The savings account contains $20,078.71, and the two GICs sit at $35,501.76 combined. All in all, nothing is out of the ordinary.

Beyond all that, things are relatively quiet right now. I’m still looking for a suitable replacement for the newspaper shelf upstairs (it’s very difficult to find something with similar dimensions and storage space, I’m finding), so if anyone has any suggestions I’d appreciate if you’d let me know.

Beyond that, I think my biggest project for the rest of the year is collections. The Draft is still owing (I will be taking it to a collections agency soon if it isn’t resolved), as is Sports Services on a number of their invoices, but beyond that it’s mostly smaller advertisers owing. Overall, I don’t have any major concerns on that front.

And I think that’s pretty much all for now. Until next month, then.

(7) Ad Rep Report 

· Bedard reads the Ad Rep Report.

Advertising Representative – Report 6

Wet enough for you? Well now that I've got that out of the way ... on to our regularly scheduled report: Greetings board! Sales have been going well as we wrap up our publishing year and we look on track to meet target!

Recently I have been getting my hands dirty with our online software system, Avitu. It took an afternoon to get used to the system, but I feel I have a pretty good grasp on the system now. Although we have only had 1 online advertiser (SFUO Elections) I have used our ad spots to highlight breaking news stories (SFUO Office taken over by students) that would not otherwise be prominently displayed, or to direct users to articles, letters, or our Twitter accounts. My hopes that by using these spaces advertisers will see our online advertising options as a more interesting product.

The Fulcrum still does not have a license for Photoshop, which is imperative for the continued operations of the ad desk. To keep the trail edition of the software from locking me out I have not been able to shut down my computer for several months now. I have been supplementing design software with my personal computers and my license to use Adobe Fireworks. As the publishing year comes to a close I ask the Board to re-open the issue of graphics editing software for the Advertising Representative.

For my entire year at the Fulcrum we have been paying for a cell phone for the ad rep that is broken and has never been used costing us around $100 per month. Because the Telus phone that is owned by the Society has been broken I have been using my personal cell for business purposes, routing emails and calls to it. Moving forward, I wanted to request the board to look into either replacing the Society phone, or possibly extend me a similar credit for using my personal Blackberry.

I will be very excited to report in my next installment that we have broken our sales targets and we've bought NewsCorp.

$7,893.25 from target!

(8) Editor-in-Chief Report

· Shendruk reads the EIC report.

Editor-in-Chief Report

March 13

We're coming to the end of what has been a fantastic year. We only have four

issues left, and we're all working hard to make them the best four issues

yet. Case in point: The sex supplement is coming out this week! (Always a

popular issue, as you can imagine).

I have very little to report on. Basically the only news is that we hired a

new copy editor to find our mistakes for the rest of this publishing year,

and next Thursday we begin edboard elections for next year's editorial

staff. So far I've received platforms for executive editor and production

manager positions, but it is a bit disappointing that no one is running for

editor-in-chief. I guess we will have to open the job up to hiring in April.

In addition, we're having our Fulcrum St. Patrick's Day kegger this

Thursday, so everyone has to come out to Scott's apartment for a party! (It

will cost ten dollars, and we're going to start late afternoon/supper time

so people can just hang out and drink).

That's all for now. Please talk to me if you have any questions or concerns.

editor@thefulcrum.ca or (613) 562 5261

Cheers,

Amanda

(9) Motions for AGM

· Bedard moves that the Board accept the following motions for the AGM:

1. Be it resolved that the membership amend section 2.02 of bylaw 1, to affix the seal of the corporation thereon and ratify that seal. Seconded by Hawley. Motion carried. 

(10) Director's Handbook 

- Bedard: Its coming along. It's going to have a preface and an overview of the importance of the Board. It will talk about the Board's structure and history and where to find more information. It will address the duties and liabilities of directors, as well as the role of the executive. It will be ready, I hope, for the AGM or the April meeting. We will add upkeep of the Director's Handbook to the duties of the President. We will need to update and synchronize the policy manual and Constitution. 

(11) Standard Contract

- Bedard proposes that the Board take care of this at the next meeting. The Board concurs. 

(12) St. Patrick's Day Party

-  St. Patty's is tomorrow! The Fulcrum will have a kegger, hosted at Scott Bedard's apartment. Wear green!  

(13) Any other business

- None of the directors have any further issues to address. 

(14) Adjournment

- Fisher moves to adjourn, seconded by Bedard. Motion carried at 9:53 p.m.

